Sanbornton Planning Board

Workshop Meeting

Meeting Minutes

July 15, 2010

1. Role Call


The meeting opened at 7:00 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Carmine Cioffi, Vice Chair; Dick Gardner, Member; Evelyn Auger, Member; (joined the meeting at 7:05 pm) Will Ellis, Alternate; Nick Orgettas, Alternate and Bob Ward, Town Planner. 


Absent was: Andrew Livernois, Selectmen’s Representative


2. Seating of Alternates for absent members


Nick Orgettas was seated for Evelyn Auger (until Evelyn Auger arrived at the meeting at 7:05 pm)
3. Action on Minutes


a. Workshop Meeting of February 4, 2010


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the minutes of June 17, 2010 as presented, seconded by Nick Orgettas. All in favor after changes for clarification, motion carried.
4. Old Business


a. Report and up-date on status of Lake Winnisquam Watershed Management plan


Bob Ward stated that the grant from NH DES was approved and signed by the Governor and  Council as well as by the Town of Sanbornton. He further stated that on May 15, 2010 an ad requesting proposals for engineering services was published in a local newspaper. Two companies responded to the advertisement. These companies were AE Com and FB Environmental Associates. These proposals were reviewed by the Advisory Committee and scored interviews were conducted on June 29, 2010 and the Advisory Committee voted to accept the AE Com proposal. 


On July 2, 2010, Bob Veloski, Town Administrator; Don Foudriat, Project Manager and Andrew Livernois, Selectman, met with AE Com and requested cost figures. Discussion followed concerning the expanded scope of the project.


At 7:05 pm Chair Bormes stated that Evelyn Auger is now present and requested Nick Orgettas to step down and Evelyn return to voting status.

5. New Business

a. Review of proposed Voluntary Merger of two adjoining lots on Circle Point Road (identified as Tax Map 8 / Lots 69 and 71) owned by Corey and Kathleen Robinson, 31 Circle Point Road, Sanbornton. Proposed lots are located in the Recreational Zoning District.


Bob Ward stated that the original subdivision of these lots included lots 69 – 72.  Lots 70, 71 and 72 were previously merged. With this Voluntary Merger all lots will be merged back to their original state. There is only one dwelling on the existing lot and it satisfies set back restrictions in the Recreational Zoning District.


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the application for Voluntary Merger, seconded by Dick Gardner. All in favor, motion carried. 
b. Review of recent decisions of the Zoning Board of Adjustment

The Planning Board reviewed recent decisions made by the Zoning Board of Adjustment. Evelyn Auger stated that this is a good practice and further stated that feedback from the ZBA is necessary.

6. Other Business


None

7. Planners Update


Bob Ward handed out updated copies of the subdivision information sheet for 2010 and the contact information sheet for Planning Board members.

Bob Ward stated that he has received a phone call from a neighbor on Knox Mountain Road concerning a potential RV Park in that area. The individual is concerned about the potential project and asked how information could get to owners in the area that are not abutters. Bob Ward stated that in addition to sending out abutters notices and posting Public Hearing notices the property could also be posted. He asked for input regarding this possibility. After discussion the sense of the Board was to not initiate “on-property posting”.

Bob Ward handed out updated pages to the Zoning Ordinance reflecting amendments adopted by Town Meeting 2010.

8. Adjournment


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary
